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NOTICE OF 2023 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
MILTON – ULLADULLA BOWLING CLUB CO-OPERATIVE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the 50th Annual General Meeting of the Milton-Ulladulla Bowling Club 
Co-Operative Limited will be held in the Clubhouse, 68 St. Vincent Street, Ulladulla  

on Saturday 18th November, 2023 commencing at 10.00am.

AGENDA
1.	 Chairman to open meeting 
2.	 Receive apologies
3.	 Obituaries
4.	 Confirmation of the minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting of Saturday 15th 

October, 2022
5.	 Declaration of election result for Board positions
6.	 Receive Annual Reports, Statements of Accounts, etc. for the period ending 30th June, 2023
7.	 The Members are asked to consider and if thought fit, the following motion be passed by 

resolution;
“The members hereby approve expenditure by the Club over the following 12 months  
for the following expenses subject to approval by the Board of Directors.”
	 a)   The cost of meal and beverage for each Director attending Board and 

		 Special Board Meetings of the Club.
	 b)   Reasonable costs of Directors education and professional developments  

		 approved by the Board of Directors including:
	 •	 Representation of the Board attending relevant Seminars, Lectures, Trade Displays,  

		 Organised Study Tours held by associated organizations including the Clubs NSW 
		 Annual General Meeting.

	 •	 Directors attending other Clubs for the purpose of observing their facilities and  
		 methods of operation.

	 •	 Attendance at functions with their partners where appropriate and required,  
		 to represent the Club.

	 •	 Cost of Christmas and End of Term Directors and Partners Dinner.
	 •	 Cost of Uniform for each Director.
The Members acknowledge that the benefits in a) and b) above are not available to  
members generally, but only for those who are Directors of the Club
8.	 Close AGM
9.	 Open forum

The complete annual report can be downloaded from our website from the reports and notices page: 
www.MiltonUlladullaBowlingClub.com.au. Detailed questions from members on financial accounting items, 

must be received in writing by the Club a minimum of 14 days prior to the Meeting.



MILTON-ULLADULLA BOWLING CLUB
CHAIRMANS REPORT 2022/2023

This being my fifth report on behalf of the current Board, Cheryl, Rob, Kay, Chris, Ron and David.

We find ourselves now at the end of 2022/2023, on behalf of the Board we again congratulate 
the staff led by Secretary Manager Judy, Team Leaders Belinda and David & Supervisors, Bar, 
Reception and Gaming staff Lori, Karen, Erin, Darren, Sandy, Marty, Tash, Declan, Sue, Ben, John, 
Jess, Kieran, Dominique and Cody for their dedication to the club. Bowls Co-Ordinator Brad thank 
you for your efforts in promoting the game of bowls at the Ulladulla Bowlo.

Our strategic plan has been moving forward with WMK having done some fantastic work with 
concept designs with the next stage DA with local council. These documents will be presented by 
Board member Chris at the AGM. We are still committed to apply for grants to offset the works and 
working with Shoalhaven Council to make the Ulladulla Bowlo an integral part of their Ulladulla 
Hub vision for the future. Bar upgrade works have been completed including the brand-new bar tap 
system installed by Andale.

Our Fantastic Friday Night Fusion Raffles have helped to give back over a staggering $200,000 to 
local businesses and are still a point of difference with the other clubs in town. This alongside our 
Sunday Raffles, Stash of Cash Members Draw and live music have helped keep the club moving 
forward. The new courtesy bus service is out on the road more often now that staffing levels allow 
it. Steven, William, Elma and crew at the “Coastal Brasserie”, we appreciate you stepping up and 
keeping the restaurant operating. Offering Asian and Club favourites, we hope that our members 
support their business and enjoy a meal out.  

Our 46th  Winter Carnival was a fantastic event again with the 7 days format, visitors returned and 
enjoyed great weather and bowls. To the many volunteers that assisted, thank you very much.

With all the hard work the club continues to go ahead navigating the challenges put before it and 
can positively show that the Club has recorded a net profit of $253,809 compared with a net profit 
for the 2020/2021 financial year of $201,000. Also noted that the club was able to pay down the ANZ 
bank loan leaving a balance of $211,740 (30th June 2023), with this balance planned to being paid 
off prior to the end of the year. Noting that when the current Board took over in 2018/2019 the bank 
loan was a staggering $1,150,000. This now guarantees that we are able to take on the proposed 
staged club facility upgrades in a much better financial situation. Earnings Before Interest, Tax, 
Depreciation and Amortisation (EBITDA) was $668,183 (19.6%) placing the club in above average 
position compared to similar size venues.

Peter Bobrige our Head Greenkeeper, assisted by Marty thank you again for your care, expertise 
and hard work which has led to the brilliant green’s surfaces. They are the best greens on the 
coast. To both Ladies President Jo and Men’s President Rob, thank you and your office bearers for 
maintaining the game of bowls to all. With the transition to a single, unified bowls club “The BlueFins” 
we hope this will take the pressure off the current committee members. Success was again achieved 
across both Ladies and Men’s bowls with members representing at State level. 



We now look towards 2023/2024 as hopefully being a settled year, with construction starting. The 
Board is confident that with Judy and her team, the Ulladulla Bowlo, home of “The BlueFins” Bowls 
Club, will thrive, grow and develop to serve the local community.

It has been both an honour and privilege to have been on the Board for the past 12 months and look 
to continued training and maintaining continuity with Secretary Manager Judy.

Finally, I wish to pass on my sincere condolences to the families of members we have lost in the 
past year.

Regards,

Glenn Hodge
Chairman







































































MILTON-ULLADULLA WOMEN’S BOWLING CLUB
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2022/23

The Bowling Calendar Year 2022-23 presented the members of the Milton Ulladulla some new and 
interesting challenges as we emerged from the restrictions Covid 19 had placed on us. The con-
cept of the bowling year aligning with the financial year saw many changes to the timing of bowls 
events from Pennants right through to Club Championships. Bowls NSW requiring us to some-
times think in new ways and throwing out challenges to our members to adjust from old ways.

That said, we have managed, and as I write this report, we anticipate the unification of the Men’s 
and Women’s bowling clubs in the near future. Unification is the way of the future, I believe. The 
need for new ideas and promotion of our great game will only benefit the club and members as a 
whole. 

The year saw our membership shrink slightly and the ever-present health issues of our mem-
bers and their families the cause a drop in entries to most of our events. However, on the bright 
side we managed to come away with our district Grade 4 Pennant Flag, and the ladies acquitted 
themselves admirably at the Pennant State Play Offs. We managed to take out the District Singles 
Title and also the Mixed Pairs Title, once again our players had a very good showing at the State 
Playoffs.
The talent and enthusiasm being displayed by our newer bowlers is ever pleasing, the need to find 
more has to be a priority!

I now would like to say a big thank you to Judy Puglisi and her staff for their support and never-fail-
ing help in our requests to keep our women members out there on the green in a friendly, happy 
atmosphere. Thank you to Peter Bobrige for our outstanding greens and his friendly advice. 

Thank you to my committee, Trudy Piazza, Secretary Wonder Woman, if she doesn’t know how, 
she finds out how to …Treasurer Jane Hawkins, thank you for keeping us in the black but also 
finding ways to give back to the members.  Thank You to Vice Presidents Daphne Menzies and 
Toni Hanley, both for your support and keeping me on a straight path, always there when I was 
not. To Ralda Graham and her selection team, through a lot of ups and downs, health issues they 
did a fine job each and every bowls day. Margaret Davidson an invaluable member of the Com-
mittee unable to bowl anymore due to health issues Marg never lets us down, raffles, special days 
complaints she deals with the lot with a smile and sage guidance. Thank you to Lynne Jackson, 
the Social Committee did a fine job, social bowls days and those special occasions including the 
3 days in May when we were a host venue for the State Women’s Carnival. Finally, a huge Thank 
You to Sue Stevenson who ran match almost single handed, but had the knowledge to instruct the 
rest of us so we might be able to see out the last couple of months before unification.
Thank you to all the members we made it through another year and may we continue to bowl and 
support each other for many years to come.



Lastly Thank you to bowls Co-ordinator Brad Thomas for stepping up when we needed your help. 
We look forward to more events and can’t thank you enough for our Inaugural Joan Clayton Memo-
rial Triples, can’t wait for the next one which should be bigger and better than the first. May you run 
many more similar events each and every year.

That said I now would like to say I feel privileged to have been given the opportunity to have been 
President of the Milton Ulladulla Women’s Bowling 
Club and look forward to being a member of our unified club for many years to come.

Joanne Cattley 
President MUWBC



MILTON ULLADULLA WOMENS BOWLING CLUB
INCOME AND EXPENSES STATEMENT
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2023

INCOME 2022 2023
Raffles/100 Club 3,674.00$      4,093.00$      
MUBC Sponsorship 1,000.00$      -
Sales Club Uniforms 730.00$           1,161.00$      
Green Fees 15,794.00$   11,960.00$   
Umpire Pay SCD 30.00$              60.00$             
Club Championship 1,210.00$      530.00$          
SCD Senior & Open Pairs 60.00$              -
Christmas Party 1,099.00$      1,396.00$      
Special Days - 260.00$          
Admin
SCD WBA Refund Membership 48.00$              -
Ladies Membership from Club 1,636.00$      1,362.00$      
Pennant Play Offs - 200.00$          
State Carnival 7,715.00$      1,971.00$      
Pennant Travel (players) - 1,080.00$      
Rebank Donation Jo cattley 200.00$           -
Refund SCDWBA - 30.00$             
Bank Interest - 0.86$                
Term Deposit Bank Interest 31.00$              -
Money Box 364.00$           -
Balance Kitty 4.00$                 -
Other - 154.00$          

TOTALS 33,595.00$   24,257.86$   

EXPENSES
Championships 650.00$           3,369.00$      
Green Fees 11,612.00$   6,536.20$      
Raffles/100 Club 1,294.00$      1,101.70$      
Club Uniforms 555.00$           1,959.88$      
Donations/Sponsorship 150.00$           848.50$          
Travel & Accomodation 175.00$           -
Rink Prizes 2,235.00$      1,600.00$      
Delegate Travel - 290.00$          
Umpire 200.00$           610.00$          
Catering & Functions 723.00$           1,652.74$      
Postage & Stationary 408.00$           334.25$          
Admin
Others - 1,208.30$      
Bank Fees 21.00$              21.25$             
WBNSW Capitation Shortfall 473.00$           764.00$          
SCD Pennant Nomination - 125.00$          
State Carnival 7,507.00$      300.00$          
Gifts and Flowers 38.00$              130.00$          
Badges & Pens 688.00$           227.00$          
Refreshments - 146.25$          
Membership Fees Life Members 336.00$           120.00$          



Pennant Travel (Drivers) - 866.00$          
Christmas Party Luncheon 1,025.00$      -
Pennant State Play offs - 5,694.16$      
Donations Safe Waters 200.00$           -
State Players 1,000.00$      -
Thank You Lunch 360.00$           -
Refund District Membership 48.00$              -
Cash Box 370.00$           -
Presentation Night 125.00$           -
Petty Cash 336.00$           -
Womens Club Flag 173.00$           -
Sutherland Shield 138.00$           -

TOTAL 30,840.00$   27,904.23$   

NET SURPLUS/-DEFICIT 2,755.00$      3,646.37-$      



MILTON-ULLADULLA MENS BOWLING CLUB
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2022/23

This calendar year has seen the Men’s Bowling Club struggle to maintain membership with 
numbers dwindling due to bodies breaking down, members moving away to be closer to family, 
and of course some tragically passing away. It is precisely because of these factors that the Men’s 
and Ladies clubs are pursuing a unification process and which hopefully will be concluded by the 
time of this AGM. It has been difficult to recruit brand new bowlers and I think that a lot more effort 
at grassroots level is required by all members to revitalise our membership and our committees.
On a brighter note, it was very pleasing to see the number of entries in the Zone competitions 
with Thomas/Essex/Bell in the triples and Brad Thomas again in the Mixed Pairs with our Ladies 
President Jo Cattley going through to the State Playoffs in Figtree. This year also saw Dylan 
Essex/Brad Thomas/Peter Bobrige and Dave Stephenson selected to represent the Zone in the 
annual Interzone competition.
There were a few changes made to social bowls during the year to try to increase the participation 
rate, this is an ongoing dilemma and hopefully the right combination could be found so that 95% of 
members will enjoy their bowls. I don’t think that we can make 100% happy!
A big thank you to all the members who turn up every week to play their couple of games of bowls 
and giving support to THEIR club, without you I don’t know where the Club would be.
A great big thank you to the members of the committee who persevered over the year as we saw 
the committee numbers declining as the months went by. Without you the club would not have 
functioned.
To Judy and all of the staff from the front desk, to those working behind the bar and Peters band 
of merry men on the greens it was a pleasure to work with you, it seemed as if no request was too 
difficult even if some came from left field.
To President Jo of the Ladies Club thank you and all of the ladies for putting up with us. I know that 
we do things a little differently, but the co-operation between the Clubs just goes to show what a 
unified Club could do.
Must not forget Chairman Glenn and the Board who have been very supportive of the Men’s Club 
and have looked after our requests and guided us when we needed support. 
In conclusion, as this is my last year as President, I want to thank all of the committee members 
who I have worked with over the years for the guidance they have shown me. I am very optimistic 
about the future of the Club but it will require a lot of hard work from everybody by encouraging 
as many new bowlers as we can, by using our contacts in the area to promote the game of bowls, 
pursue sponsorship opportunities for potential tournaments and encouraging members to stand for 
positions on committee and together we will take this Club forward. We owe it to all those members 
who have gone before us from the early 1950’s who built this club and carried it through the years.

Yours in bowls,

Rob Cattley
President MUMBC



DONATIONS 2022/2023
Bendigo Community Bank

Escape Art Fest Inc
Euchre Club

Eugowra & District Flood Appeal
Friends of Milton Library

Jindelara Cottage
Legacy

Marine Rescue Kioloa
Men’s Health + Cancer Support Group

Milton Bridge Club
Milton National Parks
Milton Public School

Milton Quilters
Milton Ulladulla Bulldogs Rugby League

Milton Ulladulla Camera Club
Milton Ulladulla Entertainers

Milton Ulladulla Men’s Bowling Club
Milton Ulladulla Men’s Shed
Milton Ulladulla Soup Kitchen
Milton Ulladulla Stamp Club

Milton Ulladulla Videography Club
Milton Ulladulla Women’s Bowling Club

Mollymook Surf Lifesaving Club
Probus Club

Safe Waters Community Care Inc.
Salt & Light Church

Sarah Clayton Auxiliary
U.3.A Variety Groups
Ulladulla High School

Ulladulla Milton Lions Club
Ulladulla Public School

Ulladulla Stroke Recovery Club
Vintage Car Club



IN MEMORIAM  2022/2023

Eva Anderson

Rhonda Baillie

Maurice Bates

Carolyn Bell

Robyne Bell

William (Bill) Bellamy

John Bishenden

Barry Carriage

Laurie Curry

Christine Fellner

Kevin Fitzgerald

Tony Flynn

Robina Fraser

Ray Furness

Rodney Hadfield

Donald (Bruce) Hathaway

Gregory Hoy

Elizabeth Irwin

Wally Lord

Desma McMahon

Allan Mutch

Raymond Parris

Ken Willmott






